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GIVE THEM A GREAT START ‘




Welcome back after the February half term break! We hope you had an enjoyable one. This next half term is a fairly short one (five and half weeks) and we have lots to fit in. Over the next few weeks we will be continuing to think about how we can care for our local environment, learn about Chinese New Year, celebrate World Book Day (Thursday 1st March 2018) with a Book Week, enjoy different foods and experiences during a week where we celebrate St. Piran’s day (5th March) and  the Cornish Pasty  and also think about Easter.   Some of the Year 5 Portreath Primary School children will be coming to share stories with us later in the month and we will also be visiting Harbour House to sing Easter songs.  Lots of different learning opportunities and fun to be had!
If you have any resources which link to any of these topics or feel you would like to help with any aspect of these topics please talk to a member of staff. Any help is greatly appreciated! 

Please remember to check the noticeboard every week to see what the focus is and how you can support your child at home.
Fundraising Events
Thank you to everyone who attended the ‘Snuggledown’ at the end of January. It was a lovely event and clearly enjoyed by the children. We made £55 which we will be putting towards our funds to purchase resources for outside and some large wooden blocks for the Rock Pool Area.  

We will be holding an Easter Cake Sale on the last day of term, Wed 28th March from 3 pm.  A flier will be going out closer to the time and once details have been confirmed.

If anyone has any ideas for ways of raising money to buy resources for the children please do mention them to the staff or the committee. The only way we can afford to buy resources for the children is through fundraising and so we are always looking for ways to do this. 

Parent Questionnaire  – This week we have handed out a questionnaire which we would greatly appreciate you (honestly!) filling in and returning to us. Your views about the pre-school are extremely important to us and can help us shape the provision we provide for your child and you.   Part of our Spring term action plan is to review the way we are encouraging parents to support their child’s learning and development at home and your responses on the questionnaire will assist us in achieving this.  Many thanks to those parents who have already returned the questionnaire. 
Unfortunately we had to cancel the ‘School Readiness’ meeting due to not many parents being able to attend. We will definitely be rescheduling this but hope your responses on the questionnaire will help us work out a more suitable/parent friendly way of holding it.  
Staffing News

We are delighted to announce that Emma Bunt is now on maternity leave.  She has popped into pre-school a few times over the past few weeks and is blossoming! 

Alison Harris, a local childminder and ex-chairperson of the pre-school, will be joining our bank staff in order to occasionally provide cover for emergencies due to staff sickness.  

Elle Bastiani, a mum of a child who attended Pre-school last year, will be volunteering every Thursday.  She is an artist and hopes to develop some creative activities with the children whilst she is with us. 

We are very open to any parents or grandparents volunteering at the pre-school, either occasionally or on a frequent basis. The children gain so much from the experience of interacting with different visitors.  You don’t have to come in to do anything specific; just spending an hour sitting and reading stories in the book corner benefits the children so much! However if you have a hobby or interest that you think the children might enjoy that would also be great.  Speak to  a member of staff if you would be interested. 
Heuristic play bags collection -   If anyone can help us with the collection of any of the following below: 

Pine cones, pomp oms, ribbons, pebbles, shells, rubber door wedges, wooden door knobs, wooden dolly pegs, metal lids/jar tops, corks, cardboard tubes, hair roller, off cuts of wood, old keys, wooden curtain rings.  

We are hoping to make ‘Treasure Basket’ collections for the children to explore and play with; focusing on developing imagination and creativity.  Thank you to those parents who have already donated items! 
Unsafe Parking - We have had several complaints from residents and pedestrians about parents parking on the pavement and road opposite the pre-school.  We understand that it can sometimes be difficult to find a space close to the pre-school but by parking there it is making it unsafe for pedestrians (often parents with children on their way to Portreath Primary School) to use the pavement as they can’t get past without having to walk through the grass (where there is frequently dog mess) and so have to walk along the road instead.  It would be awful if an accident were to occur because of this when just taking a couple of minutes extra to find a safe parking space could solve the problem.   Many thanks for your cooperation. 
New telephone number
We have a new landline number at pre-school now!  Please phone us  01209 842206 during the day if you need to get hold of us.  We will continue to have the pre-school mobile phone as well so you can continue to text/phone us on that number if you wish. 

Term Dates for your diary
Wednesday 28th March – Easter Cake Sale Event 3 pm
Thursday 29th March 2018 – Preschool closed due to staff training
Friday 30th March – Friday 13th April 2018 – Easter holidays (Pre-school closed)

Monday 7th May 2018 – May Bank Holiday – Pre-school closed

Monday 28th May – Friday 1st June 2018 – May Half term – Pre-school closed

Wednesday 25th July 2018 – Pre-school closed for Summer holidays.  

Many thanks for your continued support! 
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